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	CIRCULAR NO.2020/05
	DATE : 16-07-2020


Dear Comrades,

In the background of the pandemic, increased incidents about altercations of customers with Bank employees are being reported across the country. Our parent organization, AIBOC has strongly taken up these issues with the Government and appropriate authorities. Ministry of Finance has recently taken cognizance of these repeated incidents and issued directives to Chief Secretaries of all States to take steps  to ensure the safety of Bank employees in respective states. It is appreciated that our Hon'ble Finance Minister Ms. Nirmala Sitharaman has come to the defence of the Bank employees and expressed in no uncertain terms that safety of Bank employees is utmost important and has also underlined the fact that Bankers are providing services, whilst risking themselves and family in the line of duty.


In terms of Unlock 1& 2 and 'Mission Begin Again', in the state of Maharashtra             ( especially Mumbai ), there has been sharp increase in footfalls across the branches. Further, some customers are also visiting branches after long time and demanding bunch of services including pass book updation, operation of lockers etc which is adding to the branch workload. 


It is quite understandable that in present post pandemic situation everyone including customers and employees are under stress. Keeping in mind that we are in service industry, at times we may be required to give more patient listening to our customer and also handle the misbehaving customers properly and delicately. It is imperative that decorum of branches should be maintained at all times and even branch customers are told and made to abide by the same. In case of overtly arrogant customers trying to instigate counter employees or customers continuously misbehaving despite our patient approach, they should be asked to see the branch Manager. Please ensure proper notices are put at Branch entrance informing customers the various section of law under which they can be prosecuted for misbehavior with public servant.

We request all our members to stay safe and take care keeping their cool at all times. We are in constant touch with our executives at zonal and Head office level keeping them informed the difficulties being faced on the field at branches and seeking their support to our officers at large. Be assured your organization is always firmly with you all and will support you in all legitimate matters at all times. Lets all fight this pandemic together and take care of each other.

With warm regards, 

Yours Comradely,
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[ NILESH R. PAWAR ]

GENERAL SECRETARY
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